BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – MAY 2008
It is an absolute joy to begin a newsletter with really good news!  Doctor Emma Blundy gave birth to a healthy baby boy on Sunday 6th April at 11.45pm, weighing 8lbs 7ozs.   He is to be called Seth Joseph and both mother and baby are doing well.

We welcome Michaela Giles to our surgery team, working with Wendy as a Phlebotomist, and we hope she will settle quickly and enjoy her time here.   At about the same time one of our Practice Nurses, Sharon Wagstaff has left the Practice and her job is being advertised, but the current market for Practice Nurses is not good.
The Chiropodist will only be visiting the Surgery on alternate Thursday mornings, so do please bear that in mind when needing to book an appointment.

The formal announcement about the Darzi Polyclinic, a seven day 8am to 8pm for registered and walk-in patients, to be built in St Neots should be viewed with some reserve I feel; there is the need for more objective information and analysis of their performance.   The expansion of these clinics is not conducted as a result of evidence-based proof of their success, nor as a result of robust political debate but more as a policy move towards creeping privatisation.   Commercial companies are very anxious to be involved and are actively tendering to run these Clinics and they are not motivated by a sense of philanthropy but by the need to generate profit for their shareholders – that is the nature of capitalism. 
Our GPs are subject to a comprehensive annual audit by their patients to quantify their performance and there exists therefore a volume of evidence confirming their ‘value for money’ within the NHS.   No such evidence has been forthcoming on Walk-in Clinics.   Without an equally detailed Audit on these already well established Clinics comparisons are impossible and the justification for their extension highly questionable.  What evidence does exist suggests they are used primarily by the ‘walking-well’ whereas the elderly, chronically sick and those patients with complex problems remain loyal to their GPs, thus destabilizing the delicate balance within a Practice.
In a further recent development, the Government is proposing a much wider role for Pharmacies to diagnose and treat minor illnesses and care for diabetic patients etc.   This will obviously require new treatment rooms, staff and equipment and it seems unlikely that small pharmacies will be able to afford this sort of expansion – once again it will be the larger supermarkets and drug companies who are likely to benefit.
If all these developments go according to plan, they will erode the natural balance and number of patients going to their GPs and change what we think of as primary care at the surgery level beyond all recognition.   There seems to be a sustained challenge to the independence of GPs whose only wish is to continue to deliver highly professional care at the local level.   Sadly, this independence is lost it will be impossible to reverse and this cannot be in the long-term interests of patients
I conclude with the last paragraph of a letter I have sent to Mr. C Banks, the Chief Executive Officer of the Cambridgeshire Primary Care Trust.
“Since resources would appear to be limited, could you please explain why so much is being spent on the Clinic in St Neots and why, despite a detailed Audit in 2006/2007, you have been unable to provide money to pay for our Practice’s entitlement of four part-time District nurses instead of just two and why we have recently lost our local Practice Health Visitor?”
Sue Paul
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